
ELK RIVER CITY COUNCIL
Wednesday, February 16, 2022
9:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. 
Regular Monthly Council Meeting 
Members Present: Mayor Dave Brown, Councilwoman Tena Williams, Councilwoman Diana Olson – phone, Councilwoman Marsha Martin, Councilwoman Connie McCartney
Staff Present: Christina Bartlett – Clerk/Treasurer, Randy Ball – Public Works
Visitors: Michelle Bly – TD&H Engineering/Block Grant Administrator, Scott Linja, phone – Keller Associates/Transportation Plan, Wayne Wilson – Elk River Fire Chief
1. Call to order – Mayor Dave called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
2. Pledge of Allegiance – was said.
3. Approve minutes: January 19, 2022 Council Meeting – Councilwoman Martin made a motion to approve the January 19, 2022 Council Meeting minutes.  Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson –aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
4. Financial Report – Councilwoman Olson made a motion to accept the financial report.  Councilwoman Williams 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson –aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
a. Pay bills – Councilwoman McCartney made a motion to pay the bills.  Councilwoman Martin 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson –aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
5. Visitors – none.
Reports
6. Clerk – Christina went over the Clerk’s report.  Christina reported that the $10,000 borrowed out of the General Investment Pool account in November 2021 has been repaid from the General Checking account.
7. Public Works – Randy went over the Public Work’s report.  Councilwoman Williams asked what was going to be done about the lean-to leaning at the shop from the snow load.  Randy said they will fix it once the snow left.
8. Mayor – Mayor Dave reported on the usual running of deposits and water samples.  He said there was a hiccup with the solid waste container pickup this month.  Latah Sanitation said they don’t believe all the paperwork was in order for them to pick up our garbage with us being in Clearwater County.  Latah Sanitation had to come up with our empty container and haul it to Clearwater County Transfer Station.  Dave heard from Janelle Smith at Clearwater County Transfer Station and she said the Clearwater County Commissioners were going to forgo the billing of that dump because they realize this was just a hiccup.
9. Council – Councilwoman Olson reported that only 1 (one) 911 sign had been ordered from the Mayor’s letter asking people to purchase them.  Ideas were kicked around to encourage more people to purchase them.  Setting up a table at different town events such as the FD auction, FD cookouts, Elk River Days, etc.  Diana said they could be made right then.
10. Fire Department – Chief Wayne Wilson reported that 5 fire fighters will be going to the Fire Academy in Orofino March 18th – 20th, leaving 5 fire fighters here.
a. Building Report – none.
11. Ambulance – none.
Council Business Items

12. Transportation Plan update: Scott Linja, Keller Associates – Scott spoke on the next steps since the funds have been released to the City from LHTAC.  They will begin collecting the digital data.  A Citizens Advisory Committee will be set up consisting of people from the city, school, businesses, ITD, Federal Highway and others.  The kickoff meeting should be in the next month.  Once the snow is gone they will collect data on our roads and signage.
13. Sewer Block Grant Addendum: Michelle Bly, TD&H – Michelle went over the process for the addendum that is due March 4th.  She met with Ryan, Mountain Waterworks, to go over the addendum last week.  Things that need to be resubmitted: application submittal page-no changes, budget page-no change in cost but Ryan will the cost estimate stamp, project schedule-no change, Economic Advisory Council brief page-no change.  The City should hear back from them the 3rd week of April. 
14. Appointment and authorization of signers on city bank accounts – Councilwoman Tena Williams made a motion to take herself, Tena Williams, off of all the City accounts at Umpqua Bank and add Councilwoman Connie McCartney to all the City accounts at Umpqua Bank.  Councilwoman Martin 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson –aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
15. Blue Cross Foundation Community Project Grant support – Christina has found a grant through Blue Cross Foundation that focuses on bringing people together outside.  She would like to apply to build a bigger pavilion at the Recreation District’s city park.  Councilwoman Williams made a motion to support Christina in applying for the Blue Cross Foundation Community Project Grant.  Councilwoman Martin 2nd.  Roll call vote: Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson –aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
16. Elk River communication issue update – Mayor Dave reported that he will be meeting with the involved parties in March.
17. Solid waste tax update – Mayor Dave reported that the County has decided to remove the solid waste tax on City properties.  He will be working on the Elk River property owner’s solid waste tax.  Stating that if it has to be collected the monies should come directly to the City of Elk River.
· Meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.

· Minutes submitted by Christina Bartlett, City Clerk/Treasurer
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